
2013 SHANE OBSERVATIONAL WORKSHOP  
AT LICK OBSERVATORY
Honoring Mary Lea and C. Donald Shane, kindly funded by a 
donation from Virginia Trimble (UC Irvine)
These photos capture some of the terrific experiences enjoyed by the PhD students of the 
UC campuses:  Berkeley, Davis, Santa Cruz, Riverside, Irvine, Los Angeles, Santa 
Barbara, and San Diego.  The 20 participants, a mix of first and second year students, 
were given lectures on CCD and IR astronomy,  Adaptive Optics, and hands-on training in 
experimental design, observational techniques, data acquisition, and data reduction.  The 
course was designed, developed, and led by Lick Support Astronomers Elinor Gates and 
Paul Lynam with support from Kelsey Clubb, Patrick Maloney and Lick/UCO staff. We look 
forward to next year’s event! Lick Observatory, Mt. Hamilton, California


